
 

 

TOWNSHIP OF WELLINGTON NORTH 
SCHEDULE ‘B’ MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT  
ARTHUR WATER SYSTEM SUPPLY REDUNDANCY AND STORAGE 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 

Project:  

The Township of Wellington North (Township) is holding a Public Information Centre to 

review the alternatives for the existing Arthur water system to address the need for 

water supply redundancy and additional water storage to support expected population 

growth. The existing water supply wells and towers in Arthur’s water system are shown 

on the map below. 

 

The project is being planned following the Schedule B process in the Municipal Class 

Environmental Assessment to identify and evaluate alternatives to address the water 

supply and storage requirements and select a preferred alternative. Consultation with 

affected or interested stakeholders, Agencies and Indigenous Communities is a key 

element in the planning process. 



How to Participate: 

You are encouraged to attend the Public Information Centre (PIC) and provide 

comments to be included in this Project and considered in finalizing the selection of the 

preferred alternative and identification of appropriate mitigation measures. 

The PIC will be held as an informal “Open House/Drop-in” format, with materials 

pertaining to the study on display and members of the Project Team available to answer 

questions and discuss Project related issues.  

The Public Information Centre will be held on: 

Tuesday, November 26th, 2024, 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

Arthur Area Curling Club, 160 Domville St, Arthur, ON N0G 1A0 

For More Information: 

Project updates are posted on the Township’s website, www.wellington-north.com, on 

the Capital Projects page or you may contact one of the Project Team members listed 

below with any questions, comments or to be added to the Project mailing list. 

Corey Schmidt, Manager, Environmental and Development Services 

Township of Wellington North 

7490 Sideroad 7W, PO Box 125 

Kenilworth, ON N0G 2E0 

519-848-3620 Ext. 4627

cschmidt@wellington-north.com

Lindsay Scott, P.Eng., Consultant Project Manager 

Triton Engineering Services Limited 

105 Queen St W, Unit 14  

Fergus, ON N1M 1S6 

519-843-3920 Ext. 251

lscott@tritoneng.on.ca

Comments submitted to the Project Team for the purpose of providing feedback regarding this Municipal 

Class Environmental Assessment are collected under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act. 

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. 

With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record. Questions 

relating to the collection, use and disclosure of this information may be addressed to Corey Schmidt, 

Manager, Environmental and Development Services, Township of Wellington North at (519) 848-3620 Ext. 

4627 or cschmidt@wellington-north.com  
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